Misterton Parish Council


Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 20th June 2017 

in the WI Hall, Middle Street, Misterton starting at 6.30pm.  

Present: Cllr I Rowland (Chairman), Cllr Mrs C Newbery, Cllr G Restorick, Cllr B McNeill,

               Cllr P Gillard, Cllr R Heyd-Smith, Cllr G White, Cllr Mrs A Rousell, Cllr Mrs V Rowe. 

In attendance; Clerk Ms C Langford, Mrs J Chant (incoming clerk)

               SSDC & SC Cllr Mr M Best, Mr T Foot & 9 members of the public.

Public Question Time; i) Council was informed that minute 17/18-8 iii) from 16th May 2017

suggested Mark One Fitness were negotiating with Misterton Football Club over use of the

MUGA. MFC would like it to be noted they are not currently using the MUGA. 
ii) a question was asked about the number of grass cuts of the Recreation Field. Council confirmed the contract is for 10 cuts/season.  An estimate for £48.00 per cut was just for the football pitch area. The Chairman asked that requests for further information be in writing to him.  

Apologies:  There were no apologies

17/18-14: Vivienne Rowe was welcomed as the newly elected Councillor and signed the

Acceptance of Office along with three other Councillors.
17/18-15: Declarations of Interest & to receive any written requests for DPI dispensations: none.
17/18-16: Minutes of the meeting held on 16th May that had been circulated were agreed to be a correct record of the proceedings and signed by the Chairman.  

17/18-17: Matters arising from the minutes not elsewhere on the agenda: none.
It was agreed to take Mr Foot’s report next.

17/18-18: Mr Foot gave report on the Owsley & Norris and Crewkerne Almshouses. He

reported that the total amount of land held by the Owsley and Norris is some 17 acres held in 5

separate parcels around the village. The income from this land was £ 500 for the year and £ 100

was received from the village fete enabling them to distribute £600 to local residents

The Crewkerne Almshouses started in 1604 to provide housing for retired farmworkers.

Their portfolio of properties increased over the years. Ongoing repairs and maintenance is self

funding, with residents paying a sum for repair and upkeep. Extensive work had been carried out

during the year and all the properties are occupied.

Mr Foot has been elected Chair for another year. There is an appeal for funds to purchase

more property as they are running at full occupancy rate. 
17/18-19: Highways: Notice of a road closure at North Perrott for 3 days from 25th July 2017 was given and has been inserted in the Village Magazine
17/18-20: District Councillor’s Report: The 2-year project to transform SSDC to a “one stop” council, handling issues with one file rather than passing round to departments is underway. 

A Boundary review will need to be completed by 2019, a recommendation will go out for public consultation before this date. There were no questions
17/18-21: County Councillor’s Report:  SCC is now out of purdah period as Election is over.

 Cllr Best is now keen to meet with Highways to discuss issues on Crewkerne and Surrounding Areas, with an emphasis on hedge cutting, road markings, etc. There were no questions

17/18-22: Planning: Land behind Bullring Farm reinstatement update; two residents met with

Linda Hayden from SSDC Planning on 23rd May 2017 and were informed that some of the land

has now been sold off, to enable clearance of the site at rear of Bullring Farm. SSDC will not be

issuing an Enforcement Notice as they feel it will not be productive. The new entrance has

been cleared up, but no work has been done to reinstate the ground. It is anticipated a planning

application to convert a barn for residential use will be received in due course. SSDC are in

contact with the land owners and will inform residents of any changes. Another resident informed

the Council that tree felling and land clearance had taken place further along the lane and Mr P

Poulton SSDC tree officer had made a site visit and expressed concern that a “pedestrian

entrance” had been extended and he will discuss the issue with SSDC Planning Department. 

Council was informed that tree felling activities further along the lane had involved the Police.         
Action: Cllr M Best to speak to SSDC Planning and request that an officer attend a

Council meeting

17/18-23: Recreation Field & Play Area: i) the inspection reports were noted. 

           It was resolved to replace the two flat swing seats  


ii) holes in the Rec were found following the Summer fete.         
          Action: Cllr Rowland to speak to Chairman of village fete
         iii) The net behind the MUGA has fallen down, Cllrs have this in hand and are looking at solutions

         iv) Dog bin nearest Village Hall lid will not close. 


Action: Clerk to request SSDC replace lid/and or bin
         v) Chairman reminded councillors of the importance of undertaking inspections in accordance with rota as failure to do so would impact on Council insurance. 

         vi) An open-air cinema is booked for 27th August 2017 the company running the event will run a bar. Fundraising activities are needed for this event. Cllrs asked to promote it and it is in the Village Magazine. 

         17/18-24: Finance: (circulated with actual v budget). 
i) Council noted the Annual Return has been submitted for external audit.  
ii) The Chairman has explored the option of a PO Box for the clerk’s mail, annual cost  £315.  

Council agreed that this is too expensive. The matter will stay under review, and the incoming

clerk will use her private address for the time being.

iii) Council approved the following payments;

a)J R B Enterprise Ltd (dog bags) £ 70.20, Somerset Landscapes Ltd (Rec mowing) £ 644.40,

SALC (new clerk training) £ 90.00, Vodafone DD £ 34.50. Cox and Co (payroll)SO £ 21, Village

Hall (rent) SO £ 45.00, Misterton WI (hall hire) SO £ 11.00, Eon on (MUGA)DD £ 3.74.  

It was resolved to pay £ 20.00 for Somerset Playing Fields Association affiliation fees
iv) Council noted monies received; £ 177.00 cemetery fees  

It was proposed and seconded and all agreed to approve the Financial Report.

17/18-25: Chairman’s Report; i) The Chairman thanked the clerk, Ms C Langford for all her

efforts and hard work. Mrs J Chant was welcomed as new clerk.
ii) Emergency Plan update; the defibrillator is due to be installed at MJs café by the Station on 3rd
July 2017 and the owner has offered to assist with costs of electrical supply. Bradford’s Building

Supplies has been asked to help with constructing path to defibrillator. The fundraising for the

defibrillator at the village hall is well underway and there is match funding available.

Flood packs are available free of charge to residents with homes at risk of flooding, donated by

EVAC within Rotary. 

iii) July magazine copy has been submitted including the new clerk, and newly elected councillor

the road closure and the open-air cinema. There were no suggestions for the August magazine. 

17/18-26: Clerk’s report: (circulated) i) As the current clerk is leaving the new clerk will deal with

the broken pane of glass in the Station Bus shelter and updating the village information leaflet.

It was resolved that as the information is available on the website that an A4 fact sheet with

contact details is sufficient.     
ii)  There is no clerk’s salary this month as both Clerks will claim in July 

iii)The Chairman has given Openreach permission to drive on edge of playing field to repair wires

cut down by Western Power contractors.

17/18-27: Correspondence received: i) a letter regarding 1000 Beacons to be lit on 11.11.2018

to commemorate 100 years since end of WW1 has been received. If a suitable site can be found

the council agreed to support this.

ii) Beaminster TC have written regarding the parking issues at the railway Station.

Council are well aware of the problems and have communicated with various relevant bodies

over the years. Until the Old Mill Site roads are adopted SCC Highways cannot put in any yellow

lines. Clerk to respond to Beaminster Town Council. 
iii)  Wadham School Community Open day on 29th June, Cllr R Heyd-Smith to attend.

iv)   ICCM and CPRE newsletters were available for inspection at the meeting
17/18-28: Reports from Outside Bodies; None

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 18th July, starting at 6.30pm.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.40pm.

Signed:





Dated:

J Chant  Parish Clerk June 2017
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